
VILLAGE OF BENTLEYVILLE, OHIO 

PARKS, FACILITIES AND BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE 

Minutes September 7, 2021 

=================================================================== 
        
 
 

Attendees: 

                 Kathleen Esposito, Committee Chair 

                 Ken Kvacek, Committee Member 

                 Lloyd Nagle, Service Director 

                 Bonnie Borman, Committee Member 

 

Service Directors Report: 

 The broken grill has not yet been removed from the Park. 

 The ground in the Park has been very wet making it difficult to mow. 

 The flashing around the garage doors has been replaced. The Village needs to 

locate bricks matching the existing ones to repair the garage wall. 

 The utility closet needs the equipment rack replaced. Lloyd will get the 

necessary supplies and make the repair. 

 

Old Business: 

 Carpeting in the Council chamber needs cleaning. Coffee has been spilled                    

and not cleaned up. Alanon will be asked to refrain from bringing food and                    

or drinks into their meetings. 

 Davey tree arrived this morning to begin removal of dead trees in the                     

Village right of way. The pine trees in front of the building will be removed                      

by the Service Department. 

 Booville and the Clambake were discussed. We will plan to go forward with                     

both events after making some modifications. 

 The Holiday Lighting Ceremony will be planned and Santa contacted. 

 Exterior cleaning of Village Hall is still being discussed. 

 The alarm system is in need of upgrading. A more detailed quote is being                      

requested from one of the companies offering a bid. 

 

New Business: 

 Events for the 2022 season were discussed. Several new suggestions 

 Were offered including Shakespeare in the Park. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at11:15A.M. 

 


